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2019 - 2020 Fraternal Year, Issue 4 OCTOBER 2019 
Motto: “We are one body in union with Christ” – Romans 12:5 

 GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE 
Michael Mancano, Grand Knight 

 
The Few Leading the Many: A Call to Action 

Brother Knights, 
In my short time in Council 6530 I have witnessed amazing commitment to the cause from a 

core group of Brother Knights.  Many Brother Knights have initiated programs and continued to 
coordinate them for many years.  I also have seen new programs such as the Car Show and the Pizza 
Socials, to name a few, that were initiated recently and have thrived.  However, when I work these 
events next to my Brother Knights I can’t help but notice that it is the same core group of Knights that 
do the shopping for the events, publicize the events, staff the kitchen or buffet lines, and organize and 
carry out the myriad of responsibilities necessary for a successful event.  This Grand Knight’s Message 
is NOT addressed to those Brother Knights.  I thank you for your commitment and inspiration.   

I am calling on everyone who is a Brother Knight who has not attended a meeting or worked at 
one of our events.  My rough estimate is approximately 40 Brother Knights plan, organize, work, and 
clean-up after events.  Not every Knight is at all of our events, we all know that is not required.  I’m 
calling on the approximately 160 Brother Knights who we don’t see at business meetings, planning 
meetings, and events to rededicate themselves to the works of the church and brotherhood of the 
Knights by participating in at least one new event this year.  We need your ideas, hands, and 
commitment to the cause.  If you are not interested in the mission of the Knights and the charity that 
we successfully achieve, then why have you joined the Knights?  I invite you to a meeting.  You’ll see 
the time commitment for an event is not onerous.  We’ll take any and all help and ideas you can 
contribute.   

 
Brother Knights who have not been active are currently being contacted by the Retention and 

Engagement Committee.  This committee will contact Brother Knights regarding back dues, upcoming 
programs and meetings.   
 
Hope to see you soon. 
 
Vivat Jesus 

  

http://www.stjoans.org/ministries/knights-of-columbus/
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Minutes of Meeting as Recorded September 6, 2019 
Recorder, Tom Kiley 

 
Meeting called to order at 7:30 pm by GK, Michael Mancano.  

• The Opening Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance was recited by the council at large. 
 

• The roll call of officers was conducted by Recorder, Gary Toothman.  All Officers were present 
with the exception of Recorder Tom Kiley, Financial Secretary John Carroll, and First year 
Trustee Joseph Henderson,  
 

• The Gospel of Luke for Sunday, September 8 was read by Deacon Jim. 
 

• The GK reported that the minutes of the previous meeting had been previously transmitted to 
the membership at large prior to the meeting and asked if the membership had any changes or 
additions. The minutes were approved as distributed without modification after a question by 
Jim Stanley concerning the polo shirt purchase conversation from last month’s meeting.  The 
minutes were accurate and did not reflect an approval of a vote to provide polo shits to new 
members.  A vote did not occur on this issue.   
 

Worthy Recorder: Gary Toothman for Tom Kiley 
• No report. 
 

Chancellor Report, Al Lutner  
• Scheduling of the exemplification degree for Brian Labetti and Brian Gershon is forthcoming.   

 
GK Report, Michael Mancano  
 

• We have a full calendar of events for the coming fraternal year, and we are open for your 
suggestions for additional activities and events planning meeting in the cafeteria at 7:30 on 
September 10th to discuss activities and events. All brothers are welcome. 

• There is a 4th degree ceremony on 11/10/19 @ the Tropicana in Atlantic City.  Any 3rd degree 
Knight has until mid-October to apply.  Please contact Ron Carey if interested.   

• Past Grand Knight’s dinner is scheduled for 9/22.  Please respond to the email that was send 
to all Brothers if you plan to attend. 

• Hoagie Sale 9/22 is being captained by DGK Tom Boullion.   
• Thank You for your continued cooperation and making the coming Columbian Year a success.   

 
Deputy Grand Knight’s Report, Tom Bouillon 
 

• DGK invited all Brothers to attend the 9/10/19 Planning meeting.  We need you support and 
ideas to help this council flourish.   

 
Program Director’s Report, John Carrol III 
 

• No report 
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Program Chairman Reports 
No reports 

 
Treasurer's Report, Dean DeRose  

• August Beginning Balance  $ 12,763.77 
o Receipts  $          1.07 
o Disbursements $      386.90 

• Ending Balance On-Hand $ 12,377.94 
 

Balances On-Hand: 
o New Lisbon   $   5,042.49 
o Precious Feet   $      692.46 
o Knight's Fraternal Relief $      500.00 
o High School Scholarship $          0.00 

Total Net On-Hand   $   6,142.99 
 
Knight’s Facilities Fund: 

• August Beginning Balance $ 113,865.44 
• Interest:    $        162.98 
• Balance on Hand  $ 114,038.42 

 
Financial Secretary Report, John Carroll 
 

• No report 
 
Trustees Report, Ron Cary 
 

• No report 
 
Retention Committee Report, Ron Cary 
 

• Working on the current member list provided by the FS.  Will focus initially on members who 
are 1-2 years behind in their dues.  This represents 50% f the outstanding dues.   

 
Report of the Fourth Degree, Ron Cary 
 

• Bill Hahn from our Council who has been elected to the position of Faithful Pilot. 
• There is a 4th degree ceremony on 11/10/19 @ the Tropicana in Atlantic City.  Any 3rd degree 

Knight has until mid-October to apply.  Please contact Ron Carey if interested.   
• The next meeting of the John Tathum Assembly is 9/11/19 in Maple Shade.   

Unfinished Business 
• Discussion continued on the best way to set up purchasing of polo shirts embroidered with the 

KoC emblem of the order and the name of our council.  It was decided to check various 
vendors with a preference toward Lands’ End as other councils have utilized this company.  
More information will be forthcoming at the next meeting.   

 
 
New Business 
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•  

 
Worthy Lecturer & Religious and Civil Liberties Report, John Eiche, Jr. 

• Brother Knight Eiche shared a historical story of Saint Maximilian Maria Kolbe who was a 
Polish Conventual Franciscan friar who volunteered to die in place of a stranger in the German 
death camp of Auschwitz, located in German-occupied Poland during World War II.  
Additionally he discussed Saint Maria Faustyna Kowalska of the Blessed Sacrament who was 
a Polish Roman Catholic nun. Her apparitions of Jesus Christ inspired the Roman Catholic 
devotion to the Divine Mercy and earned her the title of "Secretary of Divine Mercy" 

 
Field Agent’s Report, Carl Bruno 

• Our FA wanted to remind the council of the family and children benefits available to all Knights.  
Please contact him for additional details.   

 
District Deputy Report, Vince Schnell  

1. Admission Degree on 9/19 at St Mary of the Lakes School at 8PM. 
2. Formation Degree on 9/30 at St Ann Church Faith Development Center at 8PM. 
3. Formation Degree on 10/3 at Holy Crusaders #9193 in Blackwood at 8PM. 
4. Knighthood Degree on 10/11 at St Ann Church Faith Development Center at 7:30PM. 
5. Reminder to plan your Faith in Action Mandatory Programs. 
6. Reminder to complete your Safe Environment training and Virtus Training to hold youth events. 
7. Our Lady Of Persecuted Christians Icon will be coming to District #33 9/23-10/6/19 and 4/6-

4/19/20.  
8. Reminder about Retention Committee Report if not provided. 
9. License available to show movie Unplanned for $100 for 1 yr. 
10. Upcoming Council Events in our District: 

• 9/7: Annual Maple Shade Sidewalk Sale with a car show from 9AM – 3PM and a yard 
sale at OLPH church. 

• 9/14: Council 5714 is hosting a summer barbeque from 12 – 4 PM on the grounds of the 
Maple Room. Cost is $25 per person. 

• 9/18: Knights Bowling League at Medford Lakes begins. $15 per person. Every Wed at 
7 PM for 20 weeks. 

• 9/19: Trenton Diocese Membership Meeting at 7:30 PM at St. Anthony of Padua 
Council #6284 251 Franklin St Hightstown, NJ. This important meeting should be 
attended by GK, DGK, FS, Retention Chairmen, and Membership Chairmen. 

• 9/20: Maple Shade Council 5714 spaghetti dinner from 5-7PM in the Maple Room. Cost 
is $10 per person. 

• 9/24: Trenton Diocesan Federation meeting at 7PM at Burlington Council 589 - 366 E. 
Broad St, Burlington, NJ 08016.  

• 9/25: Council 12229 is hosting a Red Cross Blood Drive at St Isaac Jogues Hall from 2 
– 7PM. 

• 9/26: Council 6530 movie Knight at 8 PM in SJA Pedata Hall. God Bless the Broken 
Road tells the story of a young mother who loses her husband in Afghanistan and 
struggles to raise their young daughter in his absence. The film combines elements of 
faith, country music, and stock car racing while paying tribute to those who serve in the 
United States Military. 

• 9/28: Fire Truck Pull Challenge cancelled. 
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• 9/28: Evesham Harvest Festival at Main Street in Marlton from 10 AM – 4 PM. Council 
12229 will be selling food. 

• 10/6: ROSARY RALLY SOUTH at 3PM at St John Neumann Prayer Garden in Mt 
Laurel hosted by Our Lady of Fatima Council 7755. 

• 10/18: Biennial Bishop’s Appreciation Dinner at Co-Cathedral  of St Robert Bellarmine 
in Freehold from 7-10 PM. Cost is $25/person. Each Council is asked to make a 
donation. 

11. For September, the THINK ABOUT IT quote is from our Supreme Knight Carl Anderson from 
the 137th convention:  
“Through our unity, we will continue to rise in charity and fraternity. And as we extend the hand 
of brotherhood, we will continue to transform the world around us — a world that needs more, 
not less, of the truth and witness that define all those who call themselves Knights of 
Columbus.” 

 
 
Good of the Order 

• No items to report. 

Sick and Distress 

• All Brother Knights please review the Sick and Distress list in the Newsletter and notify the 
Grand Knight if anyone can be removed. 

• Please see the current Sick and Distress list later in this newsletter. 

Closing Prayer and Adjournment at 8:30 pm 
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EVENTS AND PROGRAMS 
OCTOBER SCHEDULED EVENTS 

Oct 3rd   10:00 am at Facility   Active Day Adult Care Service 

Oct 3rd  7:30 pm in Pedata   Movie Knight 

Oct 4th  7:30 pm in Cafeteria   Monthly General Business Meeting 

Oct 5th  3:00 pm in Pedata   First Saturday Rosary 

Oct 5/6th  After all Masses   Precious Feet Collection 

Oct 8th  7:30 pm Cafeteria   Planning Meeting 

Oct 12th 5:30pm Pedata   Parish Pizza Social 

Oct 14th 1:00pm Pedata   Blood Drive 

Oct 17th 10:00 am at Facility   Active Day Adult Care Service 

Oct 20th After all masses   Pancake Breakfast 

Oct 23rd 8:00pm Pedata   Host Chapter Meeting 

Oct 27th After all Masses   Hoagie Sale Pick-up 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   October 
2019 

   

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
  1 2 3 

Active Day 
Adult Care 

 
Movie Knight 

4 
Business 
Meeting 

5 
1st Sat. Rosary 
Precious Feet 

Collection 
 

6 
Precious Feet 

Collection 

7 8 
Planning 
Meeting 

9 
 

10 
 

11 
 

12 
Parish Pizza 

Social 

13 
 

14 
Blood Drive 

15 
 

16 17 
Active Day 
Adult Care 

 

18 
 

19 
 

20 
Pancake 
Breakfast 

21 22 23 
Host Chapter 

Meeting 

24 
 

25 26 

27 
Hoagie Sale 

28 
 

29 30 31   
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EVENTS AND PROGRAMS 
NOVEMBER SCHEDULED EVENTS 

Nov 1st  7:30 pm in Pedata   Monthly General Business Meeting 

Nov 2nd  3:00 pm in Pedata   First Saturday Rosary 

Nov 2nd  6:30 pm in Pedata   Pasta Dinner 

Nov 5th  7:30 pm in Pedata   Movie Knight 

Nov 7th  10:00 am at Facility   Active Day Adult Care Service 

Nov 9th  7:00 am Cafeteria   Xmas Bazaar KCIC Sale 

Nov 12th 7:30 pm Cafeteria   Planning Meeting 

Nov 17th 12:00 pm Church   Memorial Mass for Deceased Knights 

Nov 21st  10:00 am at Facility   Active Day Adult Care Service 

Nov 23/24 After all masses   KCIK Sale 

Nov 30/Dec 1 After all masses   New Lisbon Collection 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

   November 
2019 

   

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
     

 
1 

Business 
Meeting 

2 
1st Sat. Rosary 

 
Pasta Dinner 

 
3 
 

4 5 
Movie Knight 

6 
 

7 
Active Day 
Adult Care 

 

8 
 

9 
X-mas Bazaar 

KCIK Sale 

10 
 

11 12 
Planning 
Meeting 

13 14 
 

15 
 

16 
 

17 
Memorial 

Mass 
Deceased 
Knights 

18 19 20 21 
Active Day 
Adult Care 

 

22 23 
KCIC Sale 

After5:30 pm 
mass 

24 
KCIC Sale 
After all 
masses 

25 
 

26 27 28 
 

29 30 
New Lisbon 
Collection 

after 5:30 pm 
mass 
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COUNCIL OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS 2019-20 
OFFICERS    
Grand Knight Michael Mancano 609-634-1299 mmancano@comcast.net  
Deputy Grand Knight Tom Bouillon 856-979-8234 Tbull3@verizon.net 
Chancellor Al Lutner 609-320-4362 al.lutner@verizon.net 
Warden James (Jim) Jurgens 609-731-0383 jimjurgens@comcast.net 
Financial Secretary John Carroll 609-953-7081 jurzyjak@comcast.net  

Treasurer Dean DeRose 856-596-6404 roseman1957@comcast.net 

Recorder Thomas (Tom) Kiley 609-636-7602 tkiley@comcast.net 

Inside Guard Branden Pistorius 856-596-5640 fpistorius@hotmail.com 
Outside Guard   John Carroll III 609-678-5133 19carboy97@comcast.net 
Outside Guard   Joel De Torres 856-520-9717 Eljo426@hotmail.com 
Advocate Gary Toothman 856-596-2925 ghtoothman@gmail.com 
Sick & Vigil Gary Toothman 856-596-2925 ghtoothman@gmail.com 

Three Year Trustee Robert (Bob) Nardello 856-630-9692 rankc37@gmail.com 
Two Year Trustee Ronald (Ron) Cary 720-415-3270 ronald.cary@gmail.com 
One Year Trustee Joseph Henderson 856-983-4793 joehen54@gmail.com 
Lecturer   John Eiche Jr. 856-220-8435 Jeiche1@yahoo.com 
Chalice Guardian Gary Toothman           856-596-2925 ghtoothman@gmail.com  

Public Relations Frank Balco Jr. 856-905-1469 kcbal@comcast.net 
Insurance Agent Carl Bruno 856-287-3232 carl.bruno@kofc.org 
District Deputy   Vincent (Vince) Schnell II 856-6250770 veschnellii@verizon.net 
Chaplain Msgr. Rich D. LaVerghetta  856-983-0077 richard.laverghetta@stjoans.org 

Spiritual Advisor Eugene (Gene) Kotowski 856-596-8844 eugenekotowski@yahoo.com 
    
PROGRAM DIRECTORS   
Programs John Carroll III 609-678-5133 19carboy97@comcast.net 
Church Thomas (Tom) Kiley 609-636-7602 tkiley@comcast.net 
Community Dean DeRose 856-596-6404 roseman1957@comcast.net 
Council Co-Chair Jim Stanley & Tom Bouillon 856-596-2087 856-979-8234 
Family Edwin (Ed) Steck 609.760.9825 esteck854@msn.com 
Membership  Thomas (Tom) Cary 856-275-7724 N/A 
Wingman (WINGS) John Carroll 609-953-7081 jurzyjak@comcast.net  
Youth  Ted Shearer 856-983-3798 ts2333@aol.com 
    

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN   
Retention Ronald (Ron) Cary 720-415-3270 ronald.cary@gmail.com 
Culture of Life Eugene (Gene) Kotowski 856-596-8844 eugenekotowski@yahoo.com 
Logistics Joel DeTorres 856-983-7101 ELJO426@HOTMAIL.COM 
Public Relations Frank Balco 856-354-8294 KCBAL@comcast.net  
Religious Liberties John Eiche Jr. 856-220-8435 Jeiche1@yahoo.com 
Technology Stanley (Stan) Thompson III 609-410-0413 sgt2006me12@yahoo.com 
Hospitality James (Jim) Brown 856-819-0413 wr.brown2626@gmail.com 
Kitchen Managers Frank Balco & Tom Bouillon   
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Supreme Knight's Message 
by Carl A. Anderson 

THE CHALLENGE OF REFORM AND PRESERVING UNITY WITHIN THE CHURCH 
CALLS FOR NATURAL AND SUPERNATURAL VIRTUE 

 

EARLIER THIS YEAR, I attended the consecration of a beautifully restored 
church. As the Blessed Sacrament was placed in the new tabernacle, I thought 
of the Ark of the Covenant, which was the place of God’s presence among his 
people, beginning in the time of Moses. Now, in the New Covenant, the Lord’s 
true presence is a reality wherever Mass is celebrated and wherever the 
Eucharist is reserved. 

As Catholics, we may take this reality for granted today, but the initial reaction 
to Jesus’ discourse on the bread of life was one of disbelief — the Jews 
saying, “How can this man give us his flesh to eat?” and his disciples saying, 
“This is a hard saying, who can listen to it?” Most of his disciples actually left, 
and Jesus then turned to the Apostles: “Will you also go away?” As we know, 

Peter answered, “Lord, to whom shall we go? You have the words of eternal life” (Jn 6:68). 

Jesus’ question remains painfully real in light of the devastating scandals that have recently rocked 
the Church and the declining church attendance among Catholics. And if Jesus’ question has new 
relevance, so does Peter’s answer. If we were to turn away from the presence of the Lord, where 
would we go? 

There is a growing trend, especially among young people, to say that we can be “spiritual” while also 
rejecting organized religion. Pope Benedict XVI addressed this issue in his encyclical Spe 
Salvi (Saved in Hope) when he asked, “Is Christian hope individualistic?” He answered that “salvation 
has always been considered a ‘social’ reality,” adding that we are called “to a lived union with a 
‘people,’ and for each individual it can only be attained with this ‘we’” (14). 

We see this social reality, this unity within the Church, most beautifully in the presence of the Blessed 
Sacrament in the hundreds of thousands of tabernacles throughout the world. And this call to 
communion is especially important for us as Knights of Columbus, committed this year in a special 
way to the principle of unity. 

As we pray for and seek renewal in our Church today, I am reminded what the 18th-century British 
statesman Edmund Burke said about institutions in need of reform. He argued that the virtue of 
prudence is necessary to find the right combination of “conservation and correction.” 

We should keep in mind Burke’s recommendation of prudence. In the foreseeable future, however, 
the most important of the cardinal virtues may not be prudence but fortitude, which the Catechism of 
the Catholic Church defines as “the moral virtue that ensures firmness in difficulties and constancy in 
the pursuit of the good” (1808). 

And as St. Thomas Aquinas taught, fortitude is dependent upon yet another virtue: justice — certainly 
today, justice for the victims of sexual abuse and their families as well as justice for the People of 
God. 

Indeed, all four of the cardinal virtues — prudence, justice, fortitude and temperance — will be 
necessary to achieve “correction” while preserving the unity of the Church. 
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In Spe Salvi, Pope Benedict further reminded us: “God is the foundation of hope. … His love alone 
gives us the possibility of soberly persevering day by day, without ceasing to be spurred on by hope” 
(31). 

In the days ahead, therefore, let us rededicate ourselves to the practice of the moral virtues and pray 
for an increase in faith, hope and charity. In this way, we will continue to move forward, meeting 
whatever challenges may arise. 

The Lord remains in the midst of his people, and he will never abandon us. He calls us to unity. He 
calls us to virtue. And in him, we will find a sure path for renewal. 

Vivat Jesus! 
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Supreme Chaplain Archbishop 
 William E. Lori 

IN THE FACE OF TRIALS, CHRIST CALLS THE CHURCH TO DEEPER FAITH IN HIS 
POWER TO SAVE US 

WHEN I BOARD an airplane, I hope the flight will be smooth. No matter how 
much I’ve flown, I’m nervous when the plane bounces around and the flight 
attendants are instructed to take a seat for the rest of the flight. Some 
passengers take the turbulence in stride; others are openly frightened. Still 
others are equally frightened but try not to show it. I’m in this last category. It 
wouldn’t do for a man wearing a Roman collar to get frantic. Instead, I 
discreetly pull out my rosary and ask the Blessed Virgin Mary to intercede for 
the pilot, the crew and the passengers (including myself ). When the plane 
lands safely, I offer a prayer of thanksgiving. 

Turbulence is an unwelcome experience, which causes heart palpitations and 
can endanger life and limb. But it also serves a purpose. It reminds us that we 
really are flying 35,000 feet above the earth, and that’s not without risk. Better 

to keep those seat belts buckled! As noted, turbulence is also good for one’s prayer life. As a 
passenger, I’m in the pilot’s hands, but I’m ultimately in God’s hands: “Jesus, I trust in you!” 

The unnerving ups and downs of turbulence also serve as a good metaphor for life itself. As we begin 
each day, we hope it will be productive and tranquil. We often pray for lives that are calm and 
undisturbed. Yet, as we utter such prayers, Scripture rings in our ears. For example, in the Gospel of 
Matthew, Jesus speaks of wars, famines and earthquakes, and he warns of persecution and even 
death because of his name (cf. 24:6-9). In John’s Gospel, the Lord says, “In the world you will have 
trouble, but take courage, I have conquered the world” (16:33). 

We experience turbulence in many ways, both in everyday life and in our life of faith. Sometimes, it’s 
the result of our own folly, as when we betray the trust of others or engage in selfdestructive 
behaviors. At other times, such turbulence is not of our own making. Life’s journey can be rough due 
to illness, financial problems, unemployment, marital discord and controversy of all sorts. 

In my life as a priest and bishop, I certainly experience spiritual turbulence. It’s not that God’s 
consolations and graces aren’t abundant; it’s not that the signs of his goodness are lacking. But many 
of the problems I encounter, especially in this particularly turbulent time for the Church, are deeply 
distressing. 

The Church is in the grip of a global crisis of trust because of clergy sexual abuse and the failures of 
some bishops. This crisis has shaken the faith of many. Some have stopped going to Sunday Mass; 
others have left the Church altogether. Corrective measures once deemed effective don’t seem to 
have lessened scandals in the Church. 

In the midst of this, what are we to do? Are we simply to grip the nearest pew and hold on tightly? 
Rather, we need to pray for all we’re worth. Sometimes, all I can do is to repeat over and over again: 
“Jesus, I trust in you!” Both clergy and laity also need to speak their mind about the scandals and do 
whatever they can to help the Church restore trust and continue its mission of faith, worship and 
service. 

Just as airline passengers see turbulence as a bad thing, we usually recognize life’s problems as 
bad. But turbulence in our Church and in our personal lives also serves a purpose. It reminds us that 
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we are not fully in charge. It reminds us that we need to pray and express in faith our dependence 
upon God. It builds up perseverance. 

And it also confirms the need to change course, to take corrective actions — not looking for the 
smooth air of untroubled comfort but for a pathway of truth and courage through present trials. 
Ultimately, the air, or wind, we must seek is divine — the Holy Spirit, who carries us to everlasting life. 
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Pope Francis’ Message  
Contemplate God and Seek Him, Especially in the Poor 

Pope Francis on Saturday encouraged members of the 
Carmelite Order in their contemplation of God by seeking Him in 
the poor and in accompanying people in their friendship with 
God by teaching them to pray and live their faith in the ways of 
the Holy Spirit.  
He made the exhortation to some 100 members of the Order of 
the Carmelites, formally known as the Order of the Brothers of 
the Blessed Virgin Mary of Mount Carmel, who are holding their 
General Chapter in Rome. They are discussing the theme, “‘You 
are my witnesses’ from one generation to the next: called to be 

faithful to our Carmelite charism”.  
 
The Carmelite charism consists in living their fidelity to Jesus and serving Him faithfully through a 
commitment to seek the face of the living God through prayer, fraternity and service. In this regard, 
the Pope offered them three lines of action.  
 
Fidelity and contemplation 
The first is fidelity and contemplation. The Carmelite mission, he said, is fruitful to the extent that it is 
rooted in their personal relationship with God which is marked by solitude, contemplation and 
detachment from the world. The Carmelite way of living contemplation, he said, prepares them to 
serve the people of God through any ministry or apostolate, having at heart especially the spiritual 
journey of people. 
 
Accompaniment and prayer 
Regarding the second line of action, accompaniment and prayer, the Pope pointed out that anxiety 
about a thousand things about God, without being rooted in Him, will sooner or later find us losing 
Him on the way.    
 
According to Saint Mary Magdalene de' Pazzi, this happens when "lukewarmness" creeps in 
consecrated life and the evangelical counsels become only a routine and the love of Jesus is no 
longer the centre of life. This also happens when worldliness creeps in.  
As men who live more "inside" than "outside" themselves, Pope Francis encouraged them to 
accompany people to "make friends" with God. This, however, he clarified, it is not a question of 
teaching people to accumulate prayers, but of being men and women of faith, friends of God, who 
know how to walk the ways of the spirit.  
 
In this, they should watch out against reducing the religious community to "workgroups". Instead, 
community life generates serenity, attracts the people of God and infects the joy of the Risen Christ.  
 
Tenderness and compassion 
Lastly, Pope Francis encouraged the Carmelites to have a tender and compassionate heart. “If one 
day, around us, there are no more sick and hungry people, abandoned and despised, the minores 
[littles ones] of which your begging tradition speaks,” he pointed out, “it is not because they are not 
there, but simply because we do not see them.”   
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In this regard, Carmelite Blessed Angelo Paoli says, "Whoever loves God must seek him in the poor", 
in the "brothers of Jesus". One must be wary of the contemplative who is not compassionate, the 
Pope said, adding, “tenderness, in the style of Jesus, shelters us from "pseudomysticism", "weekend 
solidarity" and the temptation to stay away from the wounds of Christ's body.  
“The wounds of Jesus are still visible today in the bodies of our brothers and sisters who are stripped, 
humiliated and enslaved,” the Pope said.  
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Virtus Training (Diocesan, Church and School Requirement) 
We continue to urge all brothers to complete their VIRTUS training, fingerprinting and background 
checks. New training sessions are available throughout the year. This training is mandated by the 
diocese, church, and school for everyone in contact with or participating in programs with youth, elderly, 
and special needs individuals. You may register for one of the scheduled VIRTUS training sessions by 
visiting the VIRTUS.org website, registering a login-id and password, and selecting a training session 
and location that fits your schedule.  
There is a new form that must be used to complete your fingerprinting and background check. Before 
scheduling your appointment, please see your DGK/PD for the proper form. 

 

 
Safe Environment Training (K of C Supreme Requirement) 
The Safe Environment Program safeguards children and other vulnerable persons, assures members 
and their families that we maintain a safe environment, protects members from awkward situations, 
misunderstandings, and appearances of impropriety, builds trust with arch/dioceses and parishes, and 
protects the good name of the Knights of Columbus.  
The training is mandated for: Grand Knights, Program Directors, Community Directors, and Family 
Directors. You can also help our council protect those at risk by registering for the training on a 
voluntary basis, even if not required by your position. To register for either mandated or volunteer 
training in Supreme's Safe Environment, place the following link into your browser: 
https://www.kofc.org/un/en/members/programs/youth-activities/safe-environment-
program.html 
 

 

 
Meetings and Ceremonies 

Brothers, please show proper respect to our parish home, to the order, and to our council at all times. 
Keep in mind we are grateful guests of the church, school and parishioners, and part of an international, 
fraternal organization charged with social programs that benefit our church community. As such, there 
is a decorum and respect that is due church and school property, our organization and its officers.  
Ceremonials of the Order should be recognized by the brotherhood, well attended, and participate in 
when requested. Members should arrive on time for the formal opening of the meeting, sit in the seats 
arranged and provided by the council, appropriately participate in the meeting, conduct themselves 
within the established meeting protocol, and remain until the meeting has been formally adjourned. 
We are more than the fund-raising events of our council, and certainly more than an opportunity to meet 
socially once a month.  We need our membership to actively participate in the business of the council, 
to attend meetings, to help plan programs, and to support our efforts to increase our membership by 
attending membership drives and exemplifications.  
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Movie Knight  
Chairman SK Gene Kotowski 

Green Book 
 

Director: Peter Farrelly 
Stars: Viggo Mortensen, Mahershala Ali, Linda Cardellini 

 
 
In 1962, Tony "Tony Lip" Vallelonga, a tough bouncer, is looking for work 
when his nightclub is closed for renovations. The most promising offer 
turns out to be the driver for the African-American classical pianist Don 
Shirley for a concert tour into the Deep South states. Although hardly 
enthused at working for a black man, Tony accepts the job and they begin 
their trek armed with The Negro Motorist Green Book, a travel guide for 
safe travel through America's racial segregation. Together, the snobbishly 
erudite pianist and the crudely practical bouncer can barely get along with 
their clashing attitudes to life and ideals. However, as the disparate pair 
witness and endure America's appalling injustices on the road, they find a 
newfound respect for each other's talents and start to face them together. 
In doing so, they would nurture a friendship and understanding that would 
change both their lives. 

Scheduled for Tuesday November November 5th @ 7:30 pm in Pedata Hall.  Come Hungry! Lite 
refreshments will be served. Plan to be fed not just with food.   

 
To see the complete list of planned movies, follow the “Popcorn, Franks and a Movie” ministry link at the SJA 
web-site. ✞ 
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IN OUR PRAYERS 
 

Sick or in Distress 
 
Requested at September meeting: 
 
Russ Wells – Brother Knight, Requested by Bob Nardello 
Emily Hahn, Wife of Bill Hahn – Requested by Ron Carey 
Carol Peterson – Sister of John Eiche 
Christina Bruno – Daughter, Field Agent Carl Bruno 
Florence Kiley – Wife of Tom Kiley 
Tom Kiley – Brother Knight, Requested by Council 
Carl Roman – Requested by Ted Shearer 
Margie Collora – Requested by Tony Romano 
Sonya (no last name given) – Requested by Fred Pistorius 
Jerry Gunzelman. PGK council 8733, Requested by Vincent Schnell 
Steve Porter – Son-in-Law of Andy Kavulich 
Kathleen Jurgens – Wife of Jim Jurgens 
Brian Gershon, Requested by Vincent Schnell 
 
 
Will be deleted next month unless requested at the next meeting: 
 
Joe Polanski, Requested by Bob Nardello 
Tom Carey, Brother Knight Requested by Council 
Father Flagler, Saint Isaac Joges, Requested by Ron Cary 
Jacklin Pensabene, Requested by Carl Bruno 
Joe Grabowski – Brother Knight, Requested by Council 
Ed Leyenaar – Brother Knight, Requested by Council 
Joseph Ricci – Ed Steck 
Bea Cargen – Mother-in-law of Frank Balco 
Doris Riccardi – Wife, Carmen Riccardi 
Bob Fahei – Cousin of Ted Schearer 
Bobby Terigay – Cousin of Ted Shearer 
Ed DiMarco – Requested by Gary Toothman 
 

 
Please keep these Knights, their families and causes in your prayers: 
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Don’t forget our Rosaries  
 

• Daily Rosary – 8:25 am Monday – Saturday (in church prior to 9:00 am mass) 
• Weekly Rosary – 7:00 pm Wednesday (in church) 
• Monthly Rosary – First Saturday of each month at 3:00 PM (in Pedata Hall).  
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Knights of Columbus 
Fr. John P. Wessel Council #6530 
PO BOX 16, Marlton, NJ 08053 
 

  

  

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED  
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